RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

February 28, 2023

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. All trustees and fiscal officer (FO)were present.

<u>Visitors:</u> Ed Monroe, Rick Orr, Kristy Hawthorne, Kevin Black, BJ Cottrill, Judy Cottrill, Don Watkins, Tom Robb, Shannon Duval, Jack Ward

<u>Guest Speaker:</u> Kristy Hawthorne from Licking County Soil and Water introduced herself and wanted us to know she was available for any questions we might have about the project at 10018 Mt. Hope Rd.

Kevin Black is a member of the Licking County Planning Commission and said the planning commission denied our zoning commission's opinion request for removing conditional uses from the agricultural district because they felt it was too late to stop the warehouse from being built and we shouldn't remove grain hauling and veterinary. Shannon Duval, member of zoning commission, said the zoning board knows this may not stop the warehouses from being built but it will prevent it from happening in the future and the board plans to move the grain hauling and veterinary to permitted uses.

Trustee Hupp made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount, \$12,629.80 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

. , .		
6637	Englefield Oil Co.	\$547.36
6638	Ace Truck Equipment	\$52.93
6639	Lowes Companies, Inc.	\$39.38
6640	MNCO	\$62.05
6641	NAPA Auto Parts	\$135.15
6642	SEAN YOUNG	\$2,800.00
6643	BEN HUPP	\$450.00
6644	STUART MACK	\$331.22
6645	Daniel VanBuren	\$225.00
6646	JENNIE DUVAL	\$450.00
6647	R.H. PENICK CO LTD	\$502.70
6648	Mar-Zane Inc.	\$235.20
6649	BRIAN JAMES COTTRILL	\$1,076.94
6650	JENNIE DUVAL	\$1,248.46
6651	JOHN E HOFFER	\$758.94
6652	BENJAMIN C HUPP	\$905.84
6653	STUART MACK	\$735.76
6654	DANIEL NELSON VANBUREN	\$903.67
6655	JACK WARD	\$308.44
6656	DONALD W WATKINS	\$860.76
		\$12,629.80

Safety: Everything is in good condition.

Fire Company- We have not received a signed contract back from Licking Township Fire Department.

<u>Zoning</u> – Zoning inspector Jack Ward reported he issued Kevin Black a permit for adding a lean to on his barn. Checked on a property on Cooperrider around about the culvert installation and setbacks.

New Business - The township will host the annual Easter egg hunt on April 8th

Trustee Hupp make a motion to allow Judy to spend \$350 on candy and preparations for the event. Trustee Mack seconded the motion.

The board discussed having the empty lot mowed by Logan Farmer same as last summer. Trustees agreed to have him do it.

The board will meet at the lot on March 6th to discuss where to build the building.

Trustee Hupp made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. With

Business complete, the board adjourned at 7:35pm

Trustee

Ben Nupp- President

Stuart Mack-Vice President

Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer